

## SARASOTA COUNTY

"Dedicated to Quality Service"

October 18, 2011

Melissa Madden Solid Waste Section Department of Environmental Protection Southwest District Office 13051 North Telecom Parkway Temple Terrace, Florida 33637-0926 OCT 20 2011
Southwest District

RE:

Central County Solid Waste Disposal Complex

WACS ID No. SWD/58/51614 Permit Number 130542-007-SO/01

Response to FDEP Inspection – September 21, 2011 (Revised)

Dear Ms. Madden:

The following responses have been prepared in regards to the onsite inspection of September 21, 2011 at the Central County Solid Waste Disposal Complex (CCSWDC). Department comments are in italic font.

## **Comments Section**

Item 2.22

Department staff observed temporary floats in the Phase II lift station. The level indicators/float set points for liquid level appeared to be incorrect (negative numbers) on the control panel. Facility staff indicated this was due to the temporary floats not communicating properly with the control panel. Staff states that the replacement floats were on order and the condition observed during the inspection (floats appeared to be directly connected the control panel and enter the lift station from top, see photo) was temporary. Please provide additional information about the configuration observed during the inspection, and documentation that the float system has been repaired and is functioning as designed.

**County Response:** 

The problem with Phase 2 is the Controller in the panel is not working correctly. A new Controller has been ordered and should be here within the next week. The floats in the lift station are temporary and are working correctly. The County will provide pictures of the repair once it has been completed.

Item 2.23

Facility staff indicated that the water main construction along the entrance road had recently been completed. As requested in the

Department's March 1, 2011 email, please submit a final report which summarizes any significant changes to the LFM (due to crossings), areas of damage and repair, etc. once provided to the County by the consultant.

County Response: The project is scheduled to be completed in November and a full report will be sent to the Department summarizing any changes, once the project has been finalized.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (941) 650-9364 or eruss@scgov.net.

Sincerely,

Ed Russ

Compliance Specialist, Solid Waste

cc: Michael Jordan, Atkins